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Welcome Back

Happy new year to you all, and I hope that you have all been able to enjoy a restful and relaxing Christmas break. The children have settled very impressively into the new school term and have clearly benefitted from their holiday. Their behaviour and attitudes to school this week have been superb. Please read our January newsletter carefully to ensure you are fully informed of all that is happening this term. There are a number of important parent meetings and pupil curriculum workshops coming up and a few key messages and reminders.
Parent Consultations

You will have already received information regarding our Spring term parent consultations. These will take place a little earlier than in previous years, so please make a careful note of the dates. For all classes other than Class 4K, these meetings will take place on Monday 20th, Tuesday 21st and Wednesday 22nd January. We will once again be using an online booking system. If you require any assistance with this, please contact the school office. We would like all pupils to be represented at parent consultations this term, and will be issuing appointment times for any parents who do not book appointments with us. 
Residential Meetings for Parents of Children currently in Year 3 and Year 5
These are really important meetings for parents of children currently in Year 3 and Year 5. Your children will be taking part in residential trips during Autumn 2020 (Y4- Barnstondale; Y6 – PGL), and the meetings will provide you with all the information you need to know about the visits.  
The meeting for Year 5 parents will be held on Monday 27th January.

The meeting for Year 3 parents will be held on Wednesday 29th January.
Both meetings will start at 3.45pm. Children who will be taking part in the residentials may attend the meeting, and a crèche will be provided on both evenings to assist with any additional child care needs. We hope that you are able to attend.

School Governors

I am extremely appreciative of the fantastic work that our school governors undertake to support the school and challenge school leaders. It gives me great pleasure to welcome three new governors to our team this term. Joining our team will be Helen Lubbe (child in 3W), Tom Kelly (child in 3D) and Helen Ridley (child in 5W). We look forward to working with them in the very near future.
Extra-Curricular Activities

We have a wide range of clubs on offer and I am pleased to see that so many of you have already taken advantage of this. We would like all children to attend at least one club, so please encourage them to reconsider if they have not yet signed up for one. There are free club places available for children who are currently on, or have recently been on, free school meals. Please contact the school office for further information.
Outdoor PE Kits

We will endeavour to continue teaching outdoor PE throughout the colder weather when safe to do so. Therefore, please ensure children are equipped with suitable outdoor PE kits. It would be really helpful if your child has access to dark tracksuit bottoms and a warm tracksuit top / fleece for these lessons.

Class Photos

Class photos, and individual photos for Year 6 children, will be taking place on Tuesday 4th February. Please ensure that children are sent to school wearing the correct school uniform and shoes for these- thank you. 

Reporting Absence

Just a reminder that parents can use the email address absence@brackenwood-junior.wirral.sch.uk to report their child’s absence. Please ensure you have informed us of any absence by 9.30 at the latest. The phone line still remains available, but phone calls will need to be followed up with absence letters.

Fund Raising
Thank you for your tremendous support with our most recent fundraising events. Last half term, there were a number of events which took place, each raising a substantial sum of money: Children in Need (£848.63), Christmas Fair (£776.05), Rudolph Run (£1881.44) and the BFG Christmas Fair (£358). Thank you!

Anti-Bullying and Pupil Behaviour
I would like to make it clear to parents that the school does not tolerate bullying or physically aggressive behaviour of any kind and it is imperative that you contact us if you have any concerns in this regard. We do an extensive amount of work with pupils on this subject through our curriculum, and have a vast number of strategies at our disposal to tackle any issues that arise. We run pupil questionnaires each term to ensure all children are happy in school, and we ensure that any issues are investigated thoroughly and carry appropriate and proportionate sanctions. All children have access to a child-friendly Anti-Bullying Policy, have a good understanding of what bullying is, and have been taught to report any behaviour they suspect to be bullying immediately. We have regular Anti-bullying assemblies and lessons in class. There are documents on the school website which go into detail about how we manage the behaviour of our children in school. If you have any concerns, please do make an appointment to see a member of staff. 
Pastoral Support

It really matters to us that your child is happy in school and enjoys coming into school each day. If this is not the case, and you or your child requires a little pastoral support, please be aware that class teachers and teaching assistants are available each morning between 8.30am and 8.50am to help. Parents can also make an appointment to speak to class teachers about more serious school-related concerns, or with the school’s Special Educational Needs Coordinator to discuss broader anxiety issues.  
Picking Up and Dropping Off
I have received more complaints recently from parents and local residents about dangerous driving and parking on Norbury Avenue at dropping off and picking up times. Once again, I would like to ask parents to behave courteously at these key times of the day and to consider the health and safety of our children. It would be extremely helpful if parents could avoid parking directly outside the school gates. Instead, parents could park a little further away from school to reduce the amount of congestion around school and to encourage their child to complete at least part of their journey on foot. We are continuing with our Walk to School Scheme this term and any child who walks at least part of their journey is able to participate in this scheme.     
INSET Days

We have two further INSET Days this academic year. The school will be closed on Thursday 7th May and Monday 20th July. 
Attendance

Unfortunately, due to stomach bugs and an outbreak of scarlet fever, our whole school attendance for the Autumn term dropped to 94.3%. Despite this, we are hoping all children can achieve attendance of 97% this term. Those who were able to stay fit and healthy last term, and achieved attendance of at least 97%, will be entered into the first of our prize draws for a Kindle Fire. This will take place on Monday 13th January.  

Midday Assistant Position

Please note that we are currently looking for an additional midday assistant to join our team. If this is something that may interest you, please contact the school office. 
Get Smart About P.L.A.Y Campaign

I would like to draw your attention to a national campaign which is trying to raise awareness amongst parents and carers of parental controls on video game consoles. Currently, only one in every five parents of children accessing video games have activated parental controls on their children’s gaming devices. Amongst other benefits, these controls can limit screen time and ensure that children are playing age-appropriate content even when parents are not in the room. More information can be found https://www.askaboutgames.com/get-smart-about-play/
Spring Term Diary Dates

	Spring 2020 Diary Dates of Parents

	Monday 6th January
	School Opens to Pupils

	Tuesday 14th January 
	Parent Consultations (Class 4K only)

	Wednesday 15th January
	Parent Consultations (Class 4K only)

	Wednesday 15th January
	Y5 Spaceman Workshop 

	Thursday 16th January
	Parent Consultations (Class 4K only)

	Monday 20th January
	Parent Consultations 

	Tuesday 21st January
	Parent Consultations 

	Wednesday 22nd January
	Parent Consultations

	Wednesday 22nd January
	Y6 Road Safety Workshops

	Monday 27th January
	PGL Residential Meeting for Year 5 parents (3.45pm)

	Wednesday 29th January
	Barnstondale Residential Meeting for Year 3 parents (3.45pm)

	Tuesday 4th February
	Class Photographs

	Friday 7th February
	Y6 WW2 Soldier Workshop

	Tuesday 11th February
	Y3 Fun food chef

	Thursday 13th February
	Y6 Careers Carousel

	Friday 14th February
	Y6 Careers Carousel

	Monday 17th Feb – Friday 212t Feb 
	HALF TERM

	Monday 24th February
	School opens to Pupils

	Thursday 27th March
	World maths day 

	Monday 2nd March 
	GB athlete in all day

	Tuesday 3rd March
	Y4 visit to Knowsley Safari Park

	Wednesday 4th March
	Y5 visit to Royal Liverpool Philharmonic

	Monday 9th March
	4C Swimming all week

	Monday 16th March
	3W Swimming all week (2:00 – 3:00)

	Thursday 26th March
	Y6 Fun food chef

	Monday 6th  April – Friday 17th April
	Spring Break
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